
 

 
Spring safety reminder; with the change of

time last month, it's time to replace the
batteries in your smoke and CO detectors.

Painesville Township Fire Department
has partnered with the American Red

Cross in their "Sound the Alarm, Save a
Life" operation.

If you are in need of smoke detectors in your
home, call the American Red Cross at 216-361-

5535, and they will arrange for smoke
detectors to be installed or replaced for you.
Additional information can be found on our

website HERE.

https://www.painesvilletwp.com/fire-department/fire-safety/ptfd-smoke-detector/


Home Improvement
Season...

Now that spring is here, it's
time to start thinking about
those home improvement

projects. Please be sure to
check if your project

requires a zoning permit
before you get started.

Basic rules and guidelines
can be found on our

website, HERE.
If you have specific
questions, or need

additional information,
please reach out to the

Zoning Department
between the hours of 8:00

- 4:30, Monday through
Friday.

Thank you to all of our supporters for the
annual St. Patrick's Parade.

Unfortunately, and after much
deliberation, the Trustees made the

difficult decision to cancel the parade on
Sunday morning.

With the rain, snow, and high winds, we
didn't want to put the parade

participants and attendees at risk
unnecessarily.

https://www.painesvilletwp.com/zoning/applications/


​The parade will be back in 2025!

One week away...

Lake County will experience a Total Solar Eclipse on
April 8, 2024.

The eclipse will enter Ohio near Greenville in Darke
County and exit Ohio near Avon Lake in Lorain

county.
Lake County will have several ‘prime’ viewing areas
with the center line of the eclipse traversing Lake
Erie approximately ten (10) miles due north of the
eastern and western boundaries of the county and
the center line of the eclipse approximately five (5)

miles due north of Mentor. 

The total eclipse in Lake County will begin
at 3:12 pm, and end at 3:16 pm.

Please remember, it is not safe to look
directly at the sun with your naked eye, and

sunglasses will not protect you.
Only view the eclipse with proper eye

protection.



Brush, Leaf and
Yard Waste

Drop Off

The 2024 brush, leaf and yard waste drop off
program will begin on Wednesday, April
3rd.

The drop off area will be open on Wednesdays
from 7:30am until 3:00pm, and Saturdays
from 10:00am until 2:00pm.

The full brush drop and curbside collections
schedule can be found HERE.

Newsletter is going (mostly)
fully digital...

Going digital not only saves time and money, it also
reduces waste.

Another benefit to the monthly newsletters is to provide

https://files.constantcontact.com/61776b86701/62491a94-2118-44c5-9b9b-1cf02f52c47c.pdf?rdr=true
https://files.constantcontact.com/61776b86701/62491a94-2118-44c5-9b9b-1cf02f52c47c.pdf?rdr=true


residents with more current, and up to date news and
information.

Our next print edition of the newsletter will hit mailboxes later
this month. This will be the last fully printed edition mailed to
residents, unless you opt in to continue to receive the mailed

version.

There will be a detachable portion of the next newsletter, allowing residents to sign
up to receive future news through the mail.

Residents can also contact Town Hall directly, and ask to be added to the mailing
list.

Additionally, all newsletters, digital and mailed, can be accessed on the Township
website at any time!

Dates to Remember:
Brush drop off opens on Wednesdays - April 3, 7 AM -3 PM
​Brush drop opens Saturdays - April 6, 10 AM - 2 PM

Personal Income Tax Filing Deadline - April 15

Need to contact us?

Your elected officials:

Trustee Gabe Cicconetti

Trustee Chuck Hillier

Trustee Josh Pennock

Fiscal Officer Michael

Patriarca

​Township Staff:

Administrator: Hollie Bartone

Administrative Assistant:

Rachel Muro

Office Manager: Karen Muro

Planning and Zoning Director:

Harley DeLeon

Zoning Inspector: Sean Ischay

Fire Chief: Eric Burchak

Service Director: Bill Thompson

http://www.painesvilletwp.com/
mailto:gabe@painesvilletwp.com
mailto:chuck@painesvilletwp.com
mailto:josh@painesvilletwp.com
mailto:mike@p3fingroup.com
mailto:hbartone@painesvilletwp.com
mailto:rmuro@painesvilletwp.com
mailto:kmuro@painesvilletwp.com
mailto:hdeleon@painesvilletwp.com
mailto:sischay@painesvilletwp.com
mailto:eburchak@painesvilletwp.com
mailto:wthompson@painesvilletwp.com


Contact us by selecting a name from above to send an email.

[440-352-1443]  [www.painesvilletwp.com]
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